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Lots of wonderful things are happening at our golf club and our community at large: 
Considering the past year’s difficulties, our club is doing well; the golfing business across the na-
tion has seen dramatic positive changes; our local area is experiencing a real estate revitaliza-
tion; and our friends and families are emerging from their pandemic cocoons and reengaging 
with others at events and social activities. For all of these good things, we are very grateful. 
  
Our performance continues to improve.  This month we had the largest daily gross sales in the 
history of Sapelo Hammock. Like all businesses in our area, we have concerns about hiring a full 
staff and continue to seek out strong employees in the pro shop, kitchen, and cart assistant  
areas.  We are exploring creative avenues to address this vital need, including an increase in 
compensation. 
 
We are expecting our best year of performance.  
 



EĞǁ�'ĞŶĞƌĂů�DĂŶĂŐĞƌ�,ŝƌĞĚ 
 
Alan Cale of Cornerstone Golf Partners (our management com-
pany) recently sent a letter to all members and owners announc-
ing the appointment of our new General Manager/Director of 
Golf, Jason Mitchell. We’d like to share with you a little more 
information about Jason and his 25 year background in the golf 
business. Jason was born and raised in a small town with no 
traffic lights (Philo OH, population 700) which should make him 
feel very much at home here in our little community of Shellman 
Bluff. He graduated from Ohio University in 1991 and started 
working in the golfing business during his student days. He soon 
entered the PGA apprentice program and spent two years at 
the Desert Mountain Club in Scottsdale, AZ, gaining membership 
in the PGA in 1994 as a lifetime member. Jason later spent a 
very interesting three years in Jakarta, Indonesia, helping to 
open a new golf club there. He then spent six years in  

Tampa with a golf management company during which time he had the 
good fortune to work three PGA tour events n Tampa and Scottsdale. He then served for a while in the 
golf paradise of Pinehurst, NC and later in Cape Cod. He has spent the last fifteen years in Myrtle 
Beach, most recently at Long Bay Club. The variety of places and locations in which he’s spent his career 
serves as proof of his adaptability at different courses and different cultures and we’re sure he will fit in 
well with our laid back, low country culture here in Shellman Bluff. Jason is looking forward to meeting  
everyone and learning all about Sapelo Hammock so please be sure to introduce yourselves the next time 
you’re at the club. 

Our New General Manager,  
Jason Mitchell 

  

 

Bernard Monroe     Cart/Driving Range Staff 

Syntel West     Cart/Driving Range Staff 

Palmer Sebastian    Cart/Driving Range Staff 

Judith Herren     Food and Beverage Staff 



A Warm Sapelo Hammock Welcome To Our  

Newest Community, Social and Golf Members: 

David and Joann List  

(Social) 
  

Daniel and Susan Martin 
(Community) 

 

 Ronald Patz  

(Golf) 
 

Anthony and Kali Boatwright 
(Social) 

  

 

 

 

Marc and Lynn Lobit  

(Social) 
 

Robert Handberry  

(Social) 
 

 Ronald McIntosh  

(Social)  
 

Nathan McNeil  

(Social) 
 

 Guy Anderson  

(Golf) 

Johnny Harris  

(Golf) 
 

Derek Fruge  

(Social) 
  

Jim Tino  

(Social) 
  

Cynthia Casher  

(Social) 

The summer junior golf camps are back this year. After a year with no junior camps due to Covid 19, the Sa-
pelo Hammock Golf Academy is ready to welcome our youth to come and enjoy learning and playing golf at 
one or both of the summer camps.  The camps are four half day sessions on June 7-10 and July 26-29. Due to 
remaining attention to Covid precautions, each camp will be limited to 25 kids from the ages of 6-16.   

Since 2010 the Academy has seen more than 350 young golfers participate.  Each camp has grown from as 
few as 6 in the first year to as many as 30 in 2019.  This year we will again have our same instructors super-
vising and teaching the kids who will be divided into groups based on age and ability. Our instructors include: 
Graham Lewis (Academy Director and a Certified United States Golf Teachers Federation teacher); Mark Har-
man (Certified Master teacher with the USGTF who teaches at Southbridge and the PGA Super Store in Bluffton, 
South Carolina); Ron Smith (McIntosh Academy golf coach); and Megan Shinske (U of Mississippi golfer).   

Parents and relatives are welcomed to watch their kids participate in camp activities and on the last day they 
can drive the carts and watch as the kids play nine holes on the course.  The cost is $150 per child and $225 
for two in the same family.  Lunch and water will be provided each day and an awards ceremony will be held 
after play on the last day of each camp.    

Call the Club at 912-832-4653 or Graham Lewis at 912-617-3743 to sign up.  

 

P. S. The importance of Sapelo Hammock's youth program was recently highlighted in an article in The Bruns-
wick News that described the success of young Jeremiah Austin, a student at Brunswick High School who 
competed in the Mack Champ Invitational Junior Championship in Houston. In the article, Jeremiah attributed 
his success to the owners and members at Sapelo Hammock and particularly to Graham Lewis. Making a dif-
ference in the lives of young people -  that's what the Sapelo Hammock Golf Academy is all about. 
 



 

 

 

 

Sapelo Hammock Golf  Academy 

ϮϬϮϭ�:ƵŶŝŽƌ�^ƵŵŵĞƌ�'ŽůĨ��ĂŵƉƐ 

&Žƌ�:ƵŶŝŽƌ�'ŽůĨĞƌƐ��ŐĞƐ�ϲ�ƚŽ�ϭϲ  
 -XQH��-��  �0RQGD\�WKUX�7KXUVGD\������DP�XQWLO�QRRQ 

-XO\���-����0RQGD\�WKUX�7KXUVGD\������DP�XQWLO�QRRQ 

-  -  -  5DLQ�RU�6KLQH  -  -  - 

  ,QVWUXFWLRQ�,QFOXGHV��*ROI�(WLTXHWWH��5XOHV�RI�*ROI��6SRUWVPDQVKLS��3XW�
WLQJ�   &KLSSLQJ��3LWFKLQJ��)XOO�6ZLQJ��DQG�PRUH� 

-XQLRUV�ZLOO�EH�JURXSHG�E\�DJHV 

&RVW�IRU�HDFK�FDPS�LV������VWXGHQW�������IRU���LQ�VDPH�IDPLO\�  ,QFOXGHG�DUH�   

*ROI�,QVWUXFWLRQ��'ULQNV��/XQFK��$ZDUGV��DQG�D���KROH�VFUDPEOH�RQ�WKH�ODVW�GD\�ZLWK�
SDUHQWV�DQG�JUDQGSDUHQWV�GULYLQJ�WKH�FDUWV�DQG�ZDWFKLQJ�WKH�NLGV�SOD\� 

,QVWUXFWLRQ�GLUHFWHG  E\�  8QLWHG�6WDWHV�*ROI�7HDFKLQJ�)HGHUDWLRQ�3URIHVVLRQDOV 

 



 

Report from Chris Hankey, Director of Course Operations 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Could warm weather actually be here? As is typical, an early green-up has been followed by colder weather-
hot one day, cold the next. Along with the below average temperatures came a flush of late season winter 
weeds. I was pleased with the success of our weed control program this past fall and winter. The course re-
mained virtually weed free. What I did not expect was the loss of turf on some greens after a winter that saw 
the most frost delays and coldest consistent temperatures we have had in the last ten years.   

The board approved tree removals around the greens on holes 1, 6, and 9. These are the greens most impact-
ed by shade. The work has been completed and you will see improvement in these greens, especially during 
next year’s spring transition. No one likes removing trees on our beautiful course but it had to be done.  

The month of May is when we usually turn the corner and the course greens begin to grow. We have a course 
wide fertilization scheduled for May 7th.  Hopefully we will experience normal temperatures and the season 
will begin on time. The biggest improvement we will see will come from hot weather. Any weeds currently visi-
ble on the course are all winter annuals and will die out when temperatures increase. Every effort is being 
made to regrow turf on the damaged greens. Patience is needed during this process. We will see major im-
provements in the coming weeks. 

Thanks to the board and our volunteers for your support and help with course improvement. 

Please feel free to contact me with any questions or concerns at 678-570-1888. 

    

 Special Note: The following report was written prior to the severe storm that hit Shellman Bluff on April 
24th . The impact was significant but an extraordinary effort by staff and volunteers brought the course back 
into good shape and we became fully operational again on April 29th . 



The Pavilion at Sapelo Hammock in Honor of Martin NeSmith 

  

As you all know, Martin NeSmith played an incredibly important role in 
the success of our golf club through his hard work and dedication,         
financial contributions, and sponsorship of tournaments.  

 

In Martin's memory, a special fund has been established to construct a 
pavilion behind the clubhouse overlooking the marsh on the exact spot 
where his memorial service was held last fall. This will be an 18ft by 14ft 
structure with six white columns and will contain a seating area, internet 
service and electricity. It will hold a special plaque commemorating   
Martin with the theme of "He will always be missed but never forgotten". 
The pavilion will be used for all types of special events, including       
weddings and ceremonies. A special dedication ceremony will be held on 
May 14th  , so please mark your calendar. 

 

By the way, Martin was recently honored with a resolution by the Geor-
gia General Assembly in tribute to his business acumen and service to 
others over his lifetime. In the same way that he served his local communi-
ty and Sapelo Hammock, he did the same for Georgians all across the 
state.  The following pages has the full text of the resolution: 



Ϯϭ��>��ϭϮϮ�ϬϮϱϱ��,ŽƵƐĞ�ZĞƐŽůƵƟŽŶ�ϰϱϴ� 

�Ǉ͗�ZĞƉƌĞƐĞŶƚĂƟǀĞƐ�WŽǁĞůů�ŽĨ�ƚŚĞ�ϯϮŶĚ͕��Ğ>ŽĂĐŚ�ŽĨ�ƚŚĞ�ϭϲϳƚŚ͕�WĂƌƌŝƐŚ�ŽĨ�ƚŚĞ�ϭϱϴƚŚ͕�tŝůůŝĂŵƐ��ŽĨ�ƚŚĞ�ϭϲϴƚŚ͕�
dĂŶŬĞƌƐůĞǇ�ŽĨ�ƚŚĞ�ϭϲϬƚŚ͕�ĂŶĚ�ŽƚŚĞƌƐ�� 

��Z�^K>hd/KE�� 

ϭ�,ŽŶŽƌŝŶŐ�ƚŚĞ�ůŝĨĞ�ĂŶĚ�ŵĞŵŽƌǇ�ŽĨ�DĂƌƟŶ�tĂůƚŽŶ�EĞ^ŵŝƚŚ͖�ĂŶĚ�ĨŽƌ�ŽƚŚĞƌ�ƉƵƌƉŽƐĞƐ͘�� 

Ϯ�t,�Z��^͕�ƚŚĞ�^ƚĂƚĞ�ŽĨ�'ĞŽƌŐŝĂ�ŵŽƵƌŶƐ�ƚŚĞ�ůŽƐƐ�ŽĨ�ŽŶĞ�ŽĨ�ŝƚƐ�ŵŽƐƚ�ĚŝƐƟŶŐƵŝƐŚĞĚ�ĐŝƟǌĞŶƐ�� 

ϯ�ǁŝƚŚ�ƚŚĞ�ƉĂƐƐŝŶŐ�ŽĨ�DĂƌƟŶ�tĂůƚŽŶ�EĞ^ŵŝƚŚ�ŽŶ�EŽǀĞŵďĞƌ�ϭϳ͕�ϮϬϮϬ͖�ĂŶĚ�� 

ϰ�t,�Z��^͕�DĂƌƟŶ�tĂůƚŽŶ�EĞ^ŵŝƚŚ�ǁĂƐ�ďŽƌŶ�ŽŶ�EŽǀĞŵďĞƌ�ϭ͕�ϭϵϰϴ͕�ŝŶ�EĞǀŝůƐ͕�'ĞŽƌŐŝĂ͖�� 

ϱ�ĂŶĚ��ϲ�t,�Z��^͕�ŚĞ�ƐĞƌǀĞĚ�ĂƐ�Ă�ŐƵĂƌĚŝĂŶ�ŽĨ�ƚŚŝƐ�ŶĂƟŽŶΖƐ�ĨƌĞĞĚŽŵ�ĂŶĚ�ůŝďĞƌƚǇ�ǁŝƚŚ�ƚŚĞ�hŶŝƚĞĚ�� 

ϳ�^ƚĂƚĞƐ�EĂƟŽŶĂů�'ƵĂƌĚ�ĂŶĚ�ůĂƚĞƌ�ďĞŐĂŶ�ŚŝƐ�ĚŝƐƟŶŐƵŝƐŚĞĚ�ĐĂƌĞĞƌ�ŝŶ�ƚŚĞ�ĂƵƚŽŵŽƟǀĞ�ŝŶĚƵƐƚƌǇ͕�� 

ϴ�ǁŽƌŬŝŶŐ�ǁŝƚŚ�^ŝĞĨĞƌƚ��ƋƵŝƉŵĞŶƚ�ĂŶĚ͕�Ăƚ�ƚŚĞ�ĂŐĞ�ŽĨ�Ϯϰ͕�ďĞĐŽŵŝŶŐ�ƚŚĞ�ǇŽƵŶŐĞƐƚ�ĚĞĂůĞƌ�ŝŶ�ƚŚĞ�� 

ϵ�ŶĂƟŽŶ�ĂŌĞƌ�ƉƵƌĐŚĂƐŝŶŐ�Ă��ŚĞǀƌŽůĞƚ�ĚĞĂůĞƌƐŚŝƉ͖�ĂŶĚ�� 

ϭϬ�t,�Z��^͕�DĂƌƟŶ�ĐŽŶĚƵĐƚĞĚ�ŚŝƐ�ďƵƐŝŶĞƐƐ�ǁŝƚŚ�ŐƌĂĐĞ͕�ŝŶƚĞŐƌŝƚǇ͕�ĂŶĚ�ŐĞŶŝĂůŝƚǇ͕�� 

ϭϭ�ƌĞǀŽůƵƟŽŶŝǌŝŶŐ�ƚŚĞ�ĐĂƌ�ŝŶĚƵƐƚƌǇ�ǁŝƚŚ�ŚŝƐ�EŽ�,ĂƐƐůĞ��ƵǇŝŶŐ�ƉŽůŝĐǇ�ĂŶĚ�ĞǆĞŵƉůŝĨǇŝŶŐ�ŚŝƐ�� 

ϭϮ�ŵŝƐƐŝŽŶ�ƚŽ�ĞŶƐƵƌĞ�ƚŚĂƚ�ĐƵƐƚŽŵĞƌƐ�ǁĞƌĞ�ĂůǁĂǇƐ�ƚƌĞĂƚĞĚ�ĂƐ�ŚŽŶŽƌĞĚ�ŐƵĞƐƚƐ͖�ĂŶĚ�� 

ϭϯ�t,�Z��^͕�ĂƐ�Ă�ƌĞƐƵůƚ�ŽĨ�ŚŝƐ�ĚĞĚŝĐĂƟŽŶ�ƚŽ�ĞǆĐĞůůĞŶĐĞ͕�ŚĞ�ǁĂƐ�ďĞƐƚŽǁĞĚ�ƚŚĞ�ƉƌĞƐƟŐŝŽƵƐ�� 

ϭϰ�d/D��DĂŐĂǌŝŶĞ�YƵĂůŝƚǇ��ĞĂůĞƌ�ŽĨ�ƚŚĞ�zĞĂƌ��ǁĂƌĚ�ŝŶ�ϮϬϬϭ͕�ĂŶĚ�ǁŝƚŚ�ϲϭ�ĚĞĂůĞƌƐ�ŶŽŵŝŶĂƚĞĚ��,͘�Z͘�ϰϱϴ��-�ϭ�-�� 

 >��ϭϮϮ�ϬϮϱϱ�� 

ϭϱ�ŽƵƚ�ŽĨ�ϮϬ͕ϱϬϬ�ĚĞĂůĞƌƐ�ŶĂƟŽŶǁŝĚĞ͕�ǁĂƐ�ƐĞůĞĐƚĞĚ�ĂƐ�ƚŚĞŝƌ�EĂƟŽŶĂů�tŝŶŶĞƌ͕�ĂŶĚ�ƚŚĞ�ϮϬϬϴ�� 

ϭϲ�'ĞŶĞƌĂů�DŽƚŽƌ��ĞĂůĞƌ�ŽĨ�ƚŚĞ�zĞĂƌ��ǁĂƌĚ͖�ĂŶĚ�� 

ϭϳ�t,�Z��^͕�ŚĞ�ǁĂƐ�Ă�ƉŚŝůĂŶƚŚƌŽƉŝƐƚ�Ăƚ�ŚĞĂƌƚ�ǁŚŽ�ĐŽŶƚƌŝďƵƚĞĚ�ƚŽ�ŝŶŶƵŵĞƌĂďůĞ�ĐĂƵƐĞƐ͕�� 

ϭϴ�ŝŶĐůƵĚŝŶŐ�ƚŚĞ�hŶŝƚĞĚ�tĂǇ͕�ZĞĚ��ƌŽƐƐ͕�ĂŶĚ�ůŽĐĂů�ƌĞĐƌĞĂƟŽŶ�ĚĞƉĂƌƚŵĞŶƚƐ͖�ƐĞƌǀĞĚ�ŽŶ�ŵĂŶǇ�� 

ϭϵ�ďŽĂƌĚƐ͕�ƐƵĐŚ�ĂƐ�ƚŚĞ��ŚĂŝƌŵĂŶ�ŽĨ�ƚŚĞ��ŽĂƌĚ�ŽĨ�ƚŚĞ�'ĞŽƌŐŝĂ��ƵƚŽŵŽďŝůĞ��ĞĂůĞƌƐ��ƐƐŽĐŝĂƟŽŶ�� 

ϮϬ�ĨƌŽŵ�ϭϵϵϯ�ƚŽ�ϭϵϵϰ͖�ƚŚĞ�EĂƟŽŶĂů��ƵƚŽŵŽďŝůĞ��ĞĂůĞƌƐ��ƐƐŽĐŝĂƟŽŶ��ŽĂƌĚ�ĨƌŽŵ�ϮϬϬϭ�ƚŽ�ϮϬϬϴ͖�� 

Ϯϭ�ƚŚĞ��ŽĂƌĚ�ŽĨ�ZĞŐĞŶƚƐ�ĨƌŽŵ�ϭϵϵϵ�ƚŽ�ϮϬϬϲ͖�ĂŶĚ��ŚĂŝƌŵĂŶ�ŽĨ��ŽĂƐƚĂů��ŽŶƐĞƌǀĂƟŽŶ��ƐƐŽĐŝĂƟŽŶ�� 

ϮϮ�ŽĨ�'ĞŽƌŐŝĂ�ŝŶ�ϮϬϬϬ͖�ĂŶĚ�ũŽŝŶĞĚ�ƚŽŐĞƚŚĞƌ�ǁŝƚŚ�ƉĂƌƚŶĞƌƐ�ƚŽ�ďƵŝůĚ�Ă�ůŽĐĂů�ŵĞĚŝĐĂů�ĐůŝŶŝĐ�ŝŶ�� 

Ϯϯ�^ŚĞůůŵĂŶ��ůƵī͖�ĂŶĚ�� 

 

 



 

Ϯϰ�t,�Z��^͕�Ă�ŵĂŶ�ŽĨ�ĚĞĞƉ�ĂŶĚ�ĂďŝĚŝŶŐ�ĨĂŝƚŚ�ǁŚŽ�ǁŝƚŶĞƐƐĞĚ��ŚƌŝƐƚ�ƚŚƌŽƵŐŚ�ǁŽƌĚ�ĂŶĚ�ĚĞĞĚ͕�� 

Ϯϱ�DĂƌƟŶ�ǁĂƐ�ĂŶ�ĂĐƟǀĞ�ŵĞŵďĞƌ�ŽĨ�&ŝƌƐƚ��ĂƉƟƐƚ��ŚƵƌĐŚ�ŝŶ��ůĂǆƚŽŶ�ĨŽƌ�ŵĂŶǇ�ǇĞĂƌƐ�ĂŶĚ�� 

Ϯϲ�^ŚĞůůŵĞŶ��ůƵī��ĂƉƟƐƚ��ŚƵƌĐŚ͖�ĂŶĚ�� 

Ϯϳ�t,�Z��^͕�ŚĞ�ǁĂƐ�ƵŶŝƚĞĚ�ŝŶ�ůŽǀĞ�ĂŶĚ�ŵĂƌƌŝĂŐĞ�ƚŽ�ŚŝƐ�ǁŝĨĞ͕�^ƵǌĞƩĞ͕�ĂŶĚ�ǁĂƐ�ďůĞƐƐĞĚ�ǁŝƚŚ�� 

Ϯϴ�ƚǁŽ�ƌĞŵĂƌŬĂďůĞ�ĐŚŝůĚƌĞŶ͕��ĞŵĞƌĞ�ĂŶĚ��ŚĂĚ͕�ĂƐ�ǁĞůů�ĂƐ�ĮǀĞ�ŽƵƚƐƚĂŶĚŝŶŐ�ŐƌĂŶĚĐŚŝůĚƌĞŶ͖�ĂŶĚ�� 

Ϯϵ�t,�Z��^͕�Ă�ĐŽŵƉĂƐƐŝŽŶĂƚĞ�ĂŶĚ�ŐĞŶĞƌŽƵƐ�ŵĂŶ͕�DĂƌƟŶ�tĂůƚŽŶ�EĞ^ŵŝƚŚ�ǁŝůů�ůŽŶŐ�ďĞ�� 

ϯϬ�ƌĞŵĞŵďĞƌĞĚ�ĨŽƌ�ŚŝƐ�ůŽǀĞ�ŽĨ�ĨĂŵŝůǇ͕�ĨƌŝĞŶĚƐŚŝƉ͕�ĂŶĚ�ĐŽŵŵƵŶŝƚǇ�ĂŶĚ�ǁŝůů�ďĞ�ŵŝƐƐĞĚ�ďǇ�Ăůů�ǁŚŽ�� 

ϯϭ�ŚĂĚ�ƚŚĞ�ŐƌĞĂƚ�ĨŽƌƚƵŶĞ�ŽĨ�ŬŶŽǁŝŶŐ�Śŝŵ͘�� 

ϯϮ�EKt͕�d,�Z�&KZ�͕����/d�Z�^K>s����z�d,��,Kh^��K&�Z�WZ�^�Ed�d/s�^�ƚŚĂƚ�� 

ϯϯ�ƚŚĞ�ŵĞŵďĞƌƐ�ŽĨ�ƚŚŝƐ�ďŽĚǇ�ũŽŝŶ�ŝŶ�ŚŽŶŽƌŝŶŐ�ƚŚĞ�ůŝĨĞ�ĂŶĚ�ŵĞŵŽƌǇ�ŽĨ�DĂƌƟŶ�tĂůƚŽŶ�EĞ^ŵŝƚŚ�� 

ϯϰ�ĂŶĚ�ĞǆƉƌĞƐƐ�ƚŚĞŝƌ�ĚĞĞƉĞƐƚ�ĂŶĚ�ŵŽƐƚ�ƐŝŶĐĞƌĞ�ƌĞŐƌĞƚ�Ăƚ�ŚŝƐ�ƉĂƐƐŝŶŐ͘��,͘�Z͘�ϰϱϴ��-�Ϯ�-��>��ϭϮϮ�ϬϮϱϱ�� 

ϯϱ����/d�&hZd,�Z�Z�^K>s���ƚŚĂƚ�ƚŚĞ��ůĞƌŬ�ŽĨ�ƚŚĞ�,ŽƵƐĞ�ŽĨ�ZĞƉƌĞƐĞŶƚĂƟǀĞƐ�ŝƐ�ĂƵƚŚŽƌŝǌĞĚ�� 

ϯϲ�ĂŶĚ�ĚŝƌĞĐƚĞĚ�ƚŽ�ŵĂŬĞ�ĂŶ�ĂƉƉƌŽƉƌŝĂƚĞ�ĐŽƉǇ�ŽĨ�ƚŚŝƐ�ƌĞƐŽůƵƟŽŶ�ĂǀĂŝůĂďůĞ�ĨŽƌ�ĚŝƐƚƌŝďƵƟŽŶ�ƚŽ�ƚŚĞ�� 

ϯϳ�ĨĂŵŝůǇ�ŽĨ�DĂƌƟŶ�tĂůƚŽŶ�EĞ^ŵŝƚŚ͘� 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Sapelo Hammock is extremely proud of its role in hosting the 2nd Annual Veteran Carriers 
Trucking For a Cause Golf Tournament on April 23rd. This was the largest tournament that we 
have ever hosted (144 players) and the event was a resounding success. It was a perfect weath-
er day with temps in the lower 70s, brilliant sunshine, and a gentle breeze. The fun filled scram-
ble took about six hours and was followed by an enthusiastic live auction where one charity 
minded supporter bid a whopping $2500 for a cake! That was an indication of the type of bid-
ding that other high value items brought during the auction. The goal was to raise over $50,000 
in support of the TACP Foundation.  

 

Cliff White, a resident of Sutherland Bluff Plantation, played the key role in acquiring this tour-
nament for our club. Cliff co-owns (along with Rob Cooch) Veteran Carriers, a trucking firm 
based in Savannah. He served in the special forces and was deployed multiple times during his 
military career. He has personally known many families who have lost loved ones in glob-
al conflicts - the source of his interest and his dedication to the TACP Foundation. 

 

The foundation serves the TACP (Tactical Air Control Party) community by memorializing the fall-
en, inspiring young TACPs and providing support for the families that have lost a TACP due to 
combat, training or tragedy.  As members of Air Force Special Warfare, TACP specialists imbed 
with Army and Marine units on the frontline with the responsibility of calling in air strikes on the 
right target at just the right time. These highly trained experts go through intense physical, men-
tal and technical training in order to withstand the demanding conditions of battle. 

 

In the photo above, Cliff White addresses the players at the opening ceremony.  



The photo below shows Marcus Mader, The President of the TACP Foundation, presenting a check to Lillian 
Losano, the daughter of a fallen TACP hero, A1C Raymond Losano. She was accompanied at the event by her 
mother Sarah and her sister Alorah. Also in attendance was Lauren, the  daughter of fallen TACP hero        
SSgt Brian Daly.   

 

2nd Annual Veteran Carriers Trucking For a Cause  

Golf Tournament Results: 

 

1st Place 

Score 35 

Chad NeSmith 

Dan Shalonga 

Ryan Robertson 

Brandon Simmons 

2nd and 3rd Place 

Score 36 

Noah Allen 

Dylan Peterson 

Willie Pusakis 

Damien Shields 

  

Johnny Myrick 

Paul Otto 

Keith Hendrix 

Virgil Edwards 



Update On Our Current Preferred Stock Offering 
  

With so many new residents coming to our area, we often are asked "Is there still stock 
available to purchase?" The answer is “absolutely yes” though the window on this offering 
will close at the end of this year. Our first preferred stock offering a few years ago helped 
us completely pay off all of our debt and established operational funding for the short 
term. This latest offering will provide us with cash reserves so we can continue to improve our 
golf course and remain financially strong for several more years to come. The minimum in-
vestment is $5,000. Thus far, we have sold $220,000 in this offering. Please help us spread 
the word so that we can attain our goal of $750,000. For further information, please con-
tact Rose Anne Giles at 770-634-4543 or raggiles@aol.com  

Mark Your Calendar for Upcoming Social Events and Tournaments: 
  

May 2nd:  Vendor Day at Sapelo Hammock Golf Club (see further information below) 
  

May 7th:  First Friday (Mexican Dinner) 
  

May 12th--15th:  River Cup Tournament 
  

May 14th:   Owner/Member Dinner and Martin NeSmith Dedication  
   

May 17th:  SEGA Seniors Tournament 
  

May 21st:  Owner/Member Sapelo Sunset Dinner 

May 22nd:  McIntosh Sheriff's Tournament  

June 4th:  First Friday Social Hour 
  

June 7th--10th and July 26th---29th:  Junior Summer Golf Camp 
  

June 18th:  Owner/Member Dinner 
 

July 2nd:  First Friday Social Hour 
  

July 16th:  Owner/Member Dinner 
  

July 21st:  Low Country Inter Club Tournament 



McIntosh County Vendor Day Sponsored by Sapelo Hammock 
 

Our McIntosh County Vendor Day on May 2nd will be the first of its kind for Sapelo Hammock. 
We are excited about this unique event that will bring visibility to our club and attract artists, 
merchants and vendors from all over the county. Just as Darien and South McIntosh bring so 
many positives to our county (shops, restaurants, history, lodging), this is the opportunity to show-
case and share our portion of the county and our social and recreational opportunities. The 
vendors and services will include local artists and authors, gourmet gift items, fine wines, gift 
certificates, hand crafted chocolates, raffle baskets, live music, drinks, deli sandwiches, and hot 
dogs along with a putting contest and live music. This will also be a chance for Sapelo Ham-
mock to promote membership and ownership opportunities as well as advertise the excellent 
accommodations we have to offer at The Eagles Nest. 

For further information, contact Gretchen Logue at 314-378-6568 or loguek@aol.com 
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Be sure and come by the golf shop and check out the new Spring and Summer Mer-
chandise. New Sapelo Hammock logoed Ladies and Men’s Antigua Shirts, Sapelo 
Hammock Logoed Ladies and Men’s Foot Joy Shirts, Ladies and Men’s Foot Joy 
Shoes, Sapelo Hammock Logoed hats, Foot Joy Gloves and new Sapelo Hammock 
Ball Markers. Also, we can special order merchandise for your personal needs. 
  

Sapelo Hammock Cafe: 
 The Sapelo Hammock Deli is open for lunch Tuesday through Saturday from 10:00 
am to 3:00 pm. Be sure and come out and have one of Susan’s homemade sand-
wiches and don’t forget about our Tuesday and Thursday Lunch Specials. Also the 
Sapelo Deli is now serving Hamburger and Home Made French Fries on Saturday.  
  

1st Place Team 

Score 52 

Websters Tree Farm 

Harold Webster 

Jason Webster 

Brandon Webster 

Josh Dormey 

 2nd Place Team 

Score 55 

Cook Team 

Hank Cook 

John Gordon 

Todd Danato 

Hank Brady 

  

The 2021 Darien-McIntosh County Chamber of  

Commerce Golf Tournament Results: 



Sapelo Hammock Seeking New Staff Members 
  

Please help us spread the word! Our club is looking for full or part time employees to 
work in our pro shop, grounds maintenance and kitchen/dining services. If you know of 
an interested young person, neighbor or friend, or perhaps a retiree who's looking to 
fill some spare time, please refer them to our General Manager Jason Mitchell. This 
need has become particularly important due to all of the positive things that are going 
on at Sapelo Hammock. 

There’s something special about 

Sapelo Hammock 


